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NORTH BAY - Cassellholme Board of Management voted at a special meeting today to move the $121-million 
redevelopment project forward while working co-operatively on a proposal to turn ownership and management 
of the seniors’ care facility over to the City of North Bay.

“We truly appreciate the City is looking for a path forward,” said Cassellholme Board Chair Chris Mayne, who is also 
a member of North Bay City Council. “Today our board has taken steps to keep the momentum of goodwill going.”

In a unanimous vote last week, North Bay City Council called for Cassellholme to become a city asset in 
exchange for proceeding with the project’s financing arrangement through Infrastructure Ontario (IO).

“The ownership question should be treated as a separate process so that the new build can proceed,” said 
Cassellholme CEO Jamie Lowery. 

“We provided all the municipalities with financing options long ago,” Lowery said. “Each municipality was asked 
to indicate their preference. Only the City of North Bay has done so to date and their approval to move forward 
with Infrastructure Ontario (IO) financing was delivered with strings attached.”

The “strings” Lowery referenced is the unconditional and wholesale turnover of Cassellholme to the City of 
North Bay in return for agreeing to the IO option, however, the City’s motion does not address the need for 
broad consultation in regard to their proposal.

“We fundamentally have no objection to the City’s proposition, however, to make changes such as those 
proposed requires an amendment to provincial legislation governing such matters,” added Mayne. “There is no 
possible way that’s happening anytime soon.”

With the Legislature in winter recess, and a provincial election looming, there is “literally no one to talk to about 
such a scenario,” Mayne explained.

“Any ownership and management changes must give ample consideration to the safety and care of residents,” 
added Sherry Culling, a provincial appointed Cassellholme board member.

Only the Ministry can review and consider any such request and only the Legislature can deal with it.

“As we have not received any communication from the other partner municipalities, it is not clear they agree with 
or reject the terms the City of North Bay has put forward.” Lowery offered.
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The eight other member municipalities of the district long-term care home have yet to 
weigh in on the City of North Bay proposal. 

The resolution adopted by the Cassellholme board calls on the City to provide a more clearly detailed plan 
about its restructuring proposal. The board also said any such undertaking must include, among other things:
• A fulsome community consultation process; and
• Consideration for the potential impacts on Cassellholme residents.

In the interim, the Board said it will move forward with the much-needed redevelopment.

“We have said all along IO financing is the least costly, and overall, best option. We are happy the City wants to 
take advantage of it,” said Mayne. “Our motion simply says, let’s get the financing part done and we can look at 
the City’s idea later.”

The clock, however, is running out with a looming deadline of Thursday, Dec. 16 on the IO financing option.

“We were worried it might come to this,” said Lowery, “so we had BDO canvass bridge financing choices and secure 
the best bridge financing option for the municipalities in the off chance we are unable to meet the IO deadline.”

If the Dec. 16 deadline passes, all financial arrangements and approvals will be suspended until the new year 
due to the holidays.

“This delay could potentially increase the cost of the project,” Lowery said. “However, bridge financing means 
Cassellholme can meet obligations with the contractor.”

“Bridge financing protects the municipalities from liability for any lost profit, and other costs, the contractor 
could sue for if funding isn’t secured,” said Lowery. “This has all been known previously.” 

Regardless of what the municipalities decide about financing, Cassellholme sent out levy notices in November 
and the levies are due Jan. 10.
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NOTE: Copy of Cassellholme resolution attached

For additional information pertaining to this release and the Cassellholme project, contact:

Jamie Lowery
Chief Executive Officer, Cassellholme
email: loweryj@cassellholme.on.ca
office:  1.705.474.4250 ext 233 or
mobile: 1.416.710.8525






